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This has been somewhat offset by the drop in the number of customers who have “No Ticket”, which could 

imply that some fare evaders may be carrying a valid Oyster card loaded with PAYG, but only use it when 

they absolutely need to. However, the result still comes as a surprise as some offenders could be carrying a 

product they are not entitled to, such as a relative’s Freedom Pass and it is easier for them to claim they 

have no ticket than risk having the card withdrawn. 
 

Another reason could be that customers are just going through open gates. If this is correct, this reinforces 

the need for good gateline management and keeping gates in full operation at all times. 
 

 
 

Another surprising result in recent surveys has been the decline in instances of “Adult on Child” offences, 

from a high of 19% in 2011, to just 1% in the latest survey.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 






















